
RCW 28A.190.100  Education of youth in institutional education 
facilities and postresident youth—Rules.  (1) The legislature intends 
to ensure that institutional education facilities include efficient 
systems to minimize learning loss and maximize credit accrual during 
transitions for youth and postresident youth. The legislature intends 
also for the report required by this section to inform its 
understanding of policy and funding changes that may be necessary to 
accomplish the objective of improving institutional education programs 
and outcomes.

(2) The office of the superintendent of public instruction shall 
modify or establish requirements and supports for the provision of 
public education to youth and postresident youth. In meeting the 
requirements of this section, the office of the superintendent of 
public instruction shall:

(a) Adopt rules requiring institutional education providers at 
state long-term juvenile institutions and state-operated community 
facilities to conduct an individualized education program review for 
each newly admitted youth who either does not have an individualized 
education program or does not have an individualized education program 
that has been reviewed in a meeting with the youth, parent or 
guardian, and applicable school personnel in the previous 12 months;

(b) Adopt rules requiring institutional education providers to, 
upon admission of a youth to an institutional education facility, 
conduct a review and assessment of needed services for each facility 
transition the youth experiences within the juvenile justice system. 
Rules adopted in accordance with this subsection (2)(b) do not apply 
to institutional education providers at facilities operated by or 
under the jurisdiction of the department of social and health 
services; and

(c) Adopt, for youth in state long-term juvenile institutions and 
state-operated community facilities, rules to implement accountability 
measures for special education services delivered by institutional 
education providers, including the establishment of mediation and 
appeals options related to special education services that recognize 
the unique situation of youth and postresident youth.

(3) A summary of any adopted or pending rules developed in 
accordance with this section must be submitted to the appropriate 
committees of the legislature in accordance with RCW 43.01.036 by 
November 1, 2021, in time for any needed legislative action during the 
2022 regular legislative session.  [2021 c 164 s 11.]

Findings—Intent—2021 c 164: See note following RCW 28A.190.005.
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